
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     May 2, 2025 
 
Chairman Tom Cole  Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro 
H-307 The Capitol  1036 Longworth House Office Building  
Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting Fiscal Year 2026 Community Project Funding for the Hyannis Public Library 
Association’s Civic Heritage and Community Training Hub located at 401 Main Street in Hyannis, 
Massachusetts. The funding would be used to assist in the development of essential community 
facilities in the village of Hyannis, Massachusetts. Funding will be used for the construction, 
rehabilitation, and improvements of public facilities to enhance the Library's central purpose as a 
neighborhood center and hub for community activities.  This project is an appropriate use of 
taxpayer funds because This project will provide a benefit for low- and moderate-income 
persons in the village of Hyannis, Massachusetts.  Federal funding will markedly improve 
library service to residents and visitors to Hyannis, create more accessible and engaging public 
spaces and strengthen educational initiatives that promote civic engagement and historical 
awareness. 
 
This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 
Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  
 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
     
     WILLIAM R. KEATING  
     Member of Congress 


